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On August 27, 2024, Investment and Construction JSC No. 18 announced Official Dispatch No. 05/VBGT-Licogi18 on removing code L18 from the warning list as follows:
On April 9, 2024, the Company received Decision No. 255/QD-SGDHN promulgated on April 3, 2024, on placing L18 shares of Investment and Construction JSC No. 18 on the warning list due to the audit company’s qualified opinion on the Consolidated Financial Statements 2023. Our Company would like to explain how to remedy the above situation as follows: The total value of the provision that the Company has accumulated up to the end of Q2/2024 relevant to the receivable debt of Phuc son Group Joint Stock Company is: VND66,605,845,456. Therefore, the Company has made provisions for 100% of the receivables from Phuc Son Group Joint Stock Company for which the auditor gave a qualified opinion related to the event occurring at Phuc Son Group Joint Stock Company incurred after the end of the accounting period of 2023 in the Consolidated Financial Statements 2023.
In the Reviewed Consolidated Financial Statements and the Reviewed Separate Semi-annual Financial Statements, the audit company gave an unqualified opinion on the Financial Statements.
